

STAVERTON CE

Primary School

Learning
Inspiring
Voyaging
Educating

Live Our Values

Values Everyday Glebe Lane Staverton Daventry NN11 6JF

01327 703154

<u>bursar@staverton.northants-ecl.gov.uk</u> www.stavertonceprimary.org

Newsletter – 22nd May 2020 Class News

Class One



This week class 1 have been continuing their work on 'Jim and the Beanstalk'. We have been thinking about the characters and the things they might say and write in a letter. In maths we have looked at using number lines to support addition and subtraction and 'fact families' to understand the relationship between the operations. Reception have been working so hard with their phonics. Well done for all your hard work this term everyone!

Class Two



In Class 2 this week we have been learning about statistics. The children have been creating tally charts, pictograms and block charts to show lots of different information. In our writing, we have been focusing on instructional texts and the children have learnt about the different features.

Class Three



This week, Class 3 have been busy getting crafty at home. We wanted to create a class collage of positive messages and pictureswe didn't disappoint! Here is a small part of our portfolio that we could fit into a picture!

Class Four



I have received lots of super home learning work again this week, well done Class 4. In literacy, we have been writing short stories based on the spooky setting of Whitby Abbey. Class 4 have done a fab job of creating their own characters and exciting action adventure. In maths, we have been exploring metric units of measure, learning about the different types of metric units and how to convert between them.

Staverton Primary School Newsletter 22.05.20 Page 2 Stars & messages

Well Done! STARS OF THE WEEK:

Class 1: Ferne

For all her hard work at home, especially with her super effort with phonics and writing.

Class 2: Emilia

For her positive attitude during lockdown and for using the time to learn news skills!

Class 3: Daisy

For her consistently high effort in her work and always striving to achieve her best.

She has also written some brilliant instructions about how to become a successful Roman gladiator

Class 4: Lily

For her fantastic attitude towards home learning and for the amazing art projects that she has created.

Birthday Corner

Plenty of lockdown celebrations going on...

Happy Birthday to: Eleanor & Betsy



Message Board

Coronavirus updates

Information has come out this week about reopening our doors to children of specific year groups. The government have set out priority year groups to return to education.

The school has made an initial plan to return groups in a phased return, with the support of governors, PDET and following strict government guidance. The plan enables us to make the environment and routines as safe as possible for all children, families and staff.

Staggered Start and Finish times:

Day				
	N/R	Year 1	Year 6	Key Worker
Monday	9:00 - 9:20	-	8:50 - 9:00	8:30 - 8:45
Tuesday	9:00 - 9:20	-	8:50 - 9:00	8:30 - 8:45
Wednesday				8:30 - 8:45
Thursday	-	9:00 - 9:10	8:50 - 9:00	8:30 - 8:45
Friday	-	9:00 - 9:10	8:50 - 9:00	8:30 - 8:45

Day	End of Day				
	N/R	Year 1	Year 6	Key Worker	
Monday	3:00		3:15	3:30	
Tuesday	3:00		3:15	3:30	
Wednesday				3:30	
Thursday		3:00	3:15	3:30	
Friday		3:00	3:15	3:30	

Half term

Half term holiday week begins Monday 25th May. Key Worker Provision has closed for half term so that staff of both Braunston and Staverton can have a break and have time to prepare for children coming into school on 1st June.

National Thank A Teacher Day

Wednesday 20th May was National Thank a Teacher Day, a government initiative to show appreciation to all our teachers, teaching assistants and school staff who help us in our education and through tough times like this. Again, I would like to thank the Staverton team for being doing such a wonderful job in such difficult circumstances. Thank you to the children and parents who sent a message of thanks also.

Staff Emails

We recently had an issue with our school emails. This resulted in a change to teacher email address so please see the new ones below. Old email addresses will no longer work.

Mrs.harlin@stavertonprimary.uk
Mr.hier@stavertonprimary.uk
Mrs.young@stavertonprimary.uk
Mrs.bell@stavertonprimary.uk
Mrs.curtis-noor@stavertonprimary.uk

Staverton Primary School Newsletter 22.05.20 Page 3 Art & Faith

Class 4 Art

Lily received Star of the Week for her artistic skills and here is one example of her creations. We shall have to share these with our resident artist, Lily Gardener, when art club resumes.



Message From Reverend Mary

Jesus had a friend with an unusual name. His name was Lazarus. But his name did not matter very much anymore because he had been dead for four days. They had buried him in the usual way: they had wrapped his body in bandages, placed him in a cave and rolled a big rock up against the entrance.

His sisters, whose names were Martha and Mary, were very sad. They were sure that if Jesus had been around when Lazarus was sick, he would have prayed for Lazarus and Lazarus would have got better.

They knew that Jesus was very powerful and that he could do wonderful things, but they did not know just how powerful Jesus was. But they were about to find out. Although Lazarus had been dead for four days, he was about to have an encounter with Jesus.

Martha, one of the sisters, was waiting for Jesus. When he arrived, she said, 'Oh Jesus, if you had been here my brother would not have died.' Then Jesus met Lazarus' other sister, Mary. She was crying. All of the friends and neighbours of Lazarus, Martha and Mary were crying too. They loved Lazarus and were so sad that he had died. 'Take me to where Lazarus is buried,' Jesus asked.

They took him to the entrance to Lazarus' grave. 'Take the stone away,' Jesus said, and then with a loud voice Jesus prayed and commanded Lazarus to come out of the grave. Even though Lazarus had been dead for four days he heard the sound of Jesus' voice and came out alive and well. Everyone was so happy that Lazarus was alive again.

Even though Jesus is no longer living as a man on earth, he is alive in heaven and when we have problems we can ask Jesus to help us just as Mary and Martha did.

I will send you another story soon.

Keep safe Best wishes from Mary